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MARCH 
 
Fri 11th  Fresh Fruit Friday 
 
Mon 14th  Labour Day  
  Public Holiday 

 
Tues 15th-  Year 5/6 Camp 
Fri 18th 
 
Wed 16th  2023 School 

Information Tour 
12pm 

  Booking 
Registration 
Required 

 
Tues 22nd  Year 3 

Reconciliation 
Family Evening 7pm 

 
Fri 25th  2023 School 

Information Tour 
9.30am 

  Booking 
Registration 
Required 

 
Sun 27th  Rite of Enrolment 

for Year 3 
Reconciliation 

  St Therese Church 
  8.45am 
 
Mon 28th  School Photos 
 
Tues 29th  2023 School 

Information Tour 
10.30am 

  Booking 
Registration 
Required 

 

APRIL 
 
Sun 3rd  Rite of Enrolment 

for Year 3 
Reconciliation 

  8.45am 
  St Therese Church 
 
Mon 4th  Back Up School 

Photos Day 
 
 

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

Yesterday we held our much-loved Beach Activities Day. It was a celebration of colour, 
excitement and friendly house rivalry as our four houses competed in their first 2022 event. 
Our four houses – Bundjil, Parrwang, Kunuwarra and Gherang- engaged in a range of activities 
including tug of war, bocce, find the treasure, water relay, volleyball and scavenger hunt to 
gain points for their teams. Such occasions always provide a wonderful insight into the 
emerging leadership skills and sportsmanship of our senior students and it is affirming to see 
them gently encouraging younger students to have a go. Just prior to leaving for Cosy Corner, 
we announced the House Captains for 2022. I would like to commend all Year 5/6 students 
who showed the courage to put their hand up for these roles, prepared speeches and 
delivered these to their peers. For a young person to make the decision to do this shows 
determination, bravery and grit, all very worthy character strengths. Several students 
overcame feelings of anxiety to persist with the process and this is a valuable learning 
opportunity. Although 8 students were ultimately elected to the roles (2 per house), we 
consider all our Year 5/6 students to be leaders and they will each take on a range of 
responsibilities throughout the year.  

A very special congratulations to the following newly-elected 2022 House Captains of Lisieux: 

Parrwang (green): Shari Furness and Scarlett Wraight 

Bundjil (red): Eva Hageman and Amelia Roche  

Gherang (yellow): Jack Stosic and Maeve Timms  

Kunuwarra (blue): Olivia Ferraro and Chevvah Topic 

 Our Year 5/6 students will depart for camp on Tuesday where they will continue their 
leadership journey while engaging in a range of fun activities. We wish them every success and 
look forward to hearing about their adventures. Upon their return, we will advise of the date of 
their first Year 5/6 assembly, during which they will be presented with leadership badges and 
Year 6 jackets. 
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On Tuesday evening we held our first Advisory Council meeting for the year. This group meets 4-6 times throughout 
the year to give consideration to, and advice on, important school matters in order to support our school leadership 
team and the strategic interest of the school. I would like to thank the following parents for their involvement in this 
capacity: 

Simon Backhouse: Chair 

Michael Timms: Vice-Chair 

Secretary: Tamara Kirley 

Parent Members: Danielle Moloney, Josh Symes, Nat Kuit (P & F representative). 

Ex-officio members: Father Linh Tran, James Flint (Deputy Principal), Ron Dando (Religious Education and Stewardship 
Innovation Leader). 

I also acknowledge and thank outgoing Council members for their time and involvement over the past four years: 
Lauren Barton and Fiona Harrington. 

Enjoy the long weekend! 

God’s blessings for the week ahead, 

 

Susan Ryan 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Principal 

 

mailto:Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

  

On Tuesday evening, our Prep students participated in Prayer in Pyjamas where they shared with family members how they 
pray at school each day. The Prep team showed family members what it looks like at school when we ‘talk to God’ which, in its 
simplest form, is the definition of prayer.  They concluded with a beautiful song: These Hands. Thank you to Prep staff, students 
and family members for joining in Prayer in Pyjamas. 

 

The readings for the 2nd Sunday of Lent show us that God is truly present in our world. The first reading tells of Abram’s 
encounter with God and the covenant which was made. The psalm declares “Your presence, O Lord, I seek. Hide not your face 
from me.” The second reading reminds us that God has the power to transform us. And the gospel tells of when Jesus took 
Peter, James, and John up the mountain and they witnessed his transfiguration. 

 

In our daily prayer time at Lisieux, teachers frequently share an art work or image of a bible 
scene. As the saying goes, “a picture is worth 1000 words.” Images can evoke meaning and 
deepen the prayer experience.  

 

God, during the season of Lent, may Your light guide my day, and your spirit bring me peace. 
Amen 

 



  

Reconciliation  
 

Dear Year 3 Families, 

 

Just a reminder to please register your child for the Sacrament via the Parish website at 

https://tagparish.com.au/Sacraments/Sacramental-Registration 

 

You will require your child’s baptism certificate when filling in this form. Please ensure you submit the registration prior to 

Friday 18th March. 

 

 

Reconciliation Family Evening 

 

A family formation evening for the candidates and their parents/guardians is scheduled for Tuesday 22nd March at 7.00pm. 

This evening is as important as the celebration of the Sacrament itself, and is imperative that parents/guardians and child 

attend. 

 

This will be via Zoom. Each family is required to register via Trybooking to receive the Zoom details.  

 

Click the below link to register. 

https://www.trybooking.com/BXOHE 

 

 

Thank you to the families who have registered already.  

 

https://tagparish.com.au/Sacraments/Sacramental-Registration
https://www.trybooking.com/BXOHE


  

How to be a good sport: a guide for teaching kids 
For some kids living with disability, learning how to be a good sport can take a little extra time – and that’s okay. However, 
taking the time to develop the skills associated with sportsmanship can greatly benefit their development – both on and off 
the field. 
Kids learn by observing the behaviour of the adults in their life. This means parents, coaches and support workers all play an 
important role in raising kids to be good sports. 
 
Here are 7 strategies you can use to teach your kid how to be a good sport: 
 
1. Talk about what sportsmanship is  
And why it matters...  
Explain to your kid that it’s okay for them to feel disappointed when they lose. However, it’s important for them to stay in 
control of their actions, attitudes and behaviours. Be sure to share with them that the same goes for winning and explain that 
everyone likes to win, but it’s important to stay humble. Discuss that winning or losing is not as important as trying their best, 
developing their skills, having fun and making friends with the other kids. 
 
2. Lead by example 
Role model what being a good sport looks like...  
Through observation and imitation, kids develop patterns of behaviour. Therefore, it’s important that you display the behaviour 
you would like to see in them. You can do this by playing games together and taking the opportunity to model good 
sportsmanship – follow the rules, be honest, encourage others, acknowledge good plays and incorporate positive self-talk. Be 
sure to create opportunities for them to lose, so they can begin practising the skills they are learning. 
Working with your kid to develop a pattern of positive self-talk will build their confidence and help them respond positively to 
disappointment. 
Here are some examples of phrases you can use: 

 ‘I can’t wait to practise my skills for next time’ 
 ‘I’m proud of myself for working hard today’ 
 ‘I had a lot of fun playing with you’ 
 ‘I thought it was awesome when you scored that goal’ 

It is important for you to model this behaviour outside the home also – such as on the sidelines of your kid’s sporting match or 
at a games night with friends – kids are always absorbing information. You could also discuss this with your kid’s therapist and 
request that they intentionally incorporate positive self-talk into their sessions. 
 
3. Ask about the game  
Instead of the outcome...  
By asking your kid about other aspects of the game, other than the end result, you are showing them what really matters. You 

could ask, “Did you have fun?” “What do you think you did well at today?” 



 

or “Who did you enjoy catching up with?” Praising your kid for their hard work and self-reflection will teach them that they do 
not always have to win to have a successful day – this will build their confidence and self-esteem and can increase their ability 
to combat negative emotions that can come with losing. 
 
4. Point out sportsmanship in others 
Provide them with examples...  
Pointing out sportsmanship in others can give your kid a deeper understanding of the positive effects it can have for everyone 
involved. Be sure to point it out in other kids, when watching professional sport on TV or in news stories. If your kid has a 
favourite athlete or sporting team, you could find stories of them showing sportsmanship for inspiration. If your kid doesn’t 
have an athlete they look up to, you could help them find one, perhaps someone who lives with disability, who demonstrates 
sportsmanship. 
Here are examples of famous athletes who live with disability: 

 Dylan Alcott – Professional Wheelchair Tennis and Basketball Player 
 Matthew Cowdrey – Paralympic Swimmer 
 Alix Louise Sauvage – Paralympic Wheelchair Racer 

Use this as an opportunity to build your kid’s confidence and self-esteem by showing them that many people living with 
disability play sport and inspire others – and they can too! 
It’s also important to point out examples of when sportsmanship is not shown. Discuss with them the consequences of the 
behaviour and give them examples of positive ways the person could have responded. 
 
5. Respect the rules  
And the people in charge...  
Good sportsmanship is not only about how your kid responds to winning or losing, it’s also about respecting the rules during 
the game. Talk to your kid about the importance of accepting decisions, being honest and not arguing with the people in 
charge. 
You can practise these skills at home by asking your kid to help with a task they may not think is fair – such as cleaning up a 
mess they didn’t make – it may not be fair but sometimes it’s the right thing to do. Building ‘turn taking’ skills can increase 
their ability to follow rules. Playing backyard cricket with your kid is a great sport for practising turn taking – as you rotate 
positions, from batting to bowling, your kid is learning to follow the rules even if they would rather stay in their favourite 
position. Remember though, it’s important to pick your battles…playing sport is supposed to be fun! 
 
6. Celebrate victories with others 
Team work makes the dream work...  
Winning gracefully is a big part of learning how to be a good sport and one way you can encourage this is by creating 
opportunities for your kid to celebrate their successes with others. After a victory, you could arrange a team lunch or ice-
cream celebration, whilst reminding them that ‘team-work makes the dream work’. Be sure to develop a culture where all 
team members are congratulated equally, rather than singling out the best performers – your kid will begin to recognise that 
every player is important and mimic this behaviour amongst their fellow team members. 
If your kid plays an independent sport, encourage them to socialise with the kids they train with or compete against – remind 
them that their opponent can be both their friend and their competitor. Learning how to make friends with their opponent 
will increase their social skills and ability to interact with other kids at school and outside the home. 
 
7. Tailor learning to your kid’s capacity  
As well as their personality...  
Understanding your kid’s personality, and the behaviours associated with their disability, will help you find the most effective 
ways to impart sportsmanship in them. Whilst most kids will have multiple strengths, usually one will stand out the most. 
Ambitious: Rather than focusing on winning the game, set goals with your kid for personal improvement, and work towards 
them together. 
Emotional: Teach your kid how to regulate their emotions – sit down together and pick three options they can choose from 
when emotions are high; perhaps taking 10 deep breaths, a five-minute walk or counting down from 20. 
Reactive: Discuss with them that there are consequences for all behaviour – some positive and some negative. Help them 
make positive choices by being clear and consistent in your response to their choices. 
 

Imparting sportsmanship values in your kid will have a positive impact on all areas of their life and assist them with navigating 

difficult situations as they grow up. 



 

 

This year we are introducing regular Fresh Fruit Fridays each term. The first of these will be this Friday 11 March. Students 
are invited to bring $2 if they would like to purchase a freshly made bowl of fruit salad at recess or lunch. Fruit has been 
kindly donated by Peachs, Torquay, and funds raised will support our Parents and Friends Committee. 

 

It is pleasing to see that our positive COVID notifications are slowing gradually. Families are asked to continue the 
twice-weekly rapid testing regime until the end of Term One at this stage. Rapid tests are available at Reception or 
can be sent home with children if you prefer - please email or phone Reception if you would like to arrange this. 
Please continue to advise Susan directly if you have a positive result within your immediate family via 
susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

mailto:susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

  

Conveyance Allowance Application 2022: 

Eligibility An application on behalf of a student may be submitted if the student is:  

● A Victorian resident;  

● School aged and enrolled (3) three or more days per week at a school; and  

● Attending a school/campus located outside the Melbourne metropolitan conveyance boundary A student who meets the 

above requirements may be eligible if they:  

● Attend their nearest or designated neighbourhood government school/campus appropriate to their year level, at which 

admission is permissible, or  

● Attend their nearest appropriate non-government school/campus appropriate to their year level, at which admission is 

permissible, and reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from the campus attended 

FORMS ARE AVAILABLE FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE  
Note: Eligibility is assessed when the School completes your child’s application on the Student Conveyance Allowance 
System (SCAS). If approved, the allowance payable is based on the one way distance to make the journey to and from 
school. No private car allowance is payable if the journey to and from school could be made using a public transport service 
or contract school bus. For further information regarding the Conveyance Allowance Program see: 
www.education.vic.gov.au/travellingtoschool 
 *Multi mode conveyance allowances  

Multi mode conveyance allowance applies when a student uses more than one mode of transport (e.g. private car and 

public transport) for a journey between home and school.  

A conveyance allowance may be granted at the appropriate rate for private transport or public transport where the 

distance travelled is 4.8km or more for each leg of the journey. This provision does not apply if the journey could have been 

undertaken using a single mode transport or one leg of the journey is less than 4.8km. 

Where two modes of private transport are used (private car and private bus), the amount payable is based on the distance 

from the student’s residence to the school/campus at the private bus rate.  

Rates are calculated using the shortest practicable route (measured in kilometres) from the student’s residence to the 

school/campus attended. Multimode is not applicable under the 'next nearest' school allowance or to attend a more 

distant school. 

 

 

Camps Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF)  
Families who hold a valid means-tested concession card or who are temporary foster parents of school-age children are 
eligible to apply. All new eligible families will need to submit an application form with a copy of their Healthcare card.  
 
The annual CSEF amount for primary school students is $125. If your application is successful, a credit of $125 will be put 
against your school fees. Families can list more than one student in one application if they are attending the same school.  
 
The payment will be made directly to the school and will be used towards camps, sports and excursion costs for the benefit 
of the student.  
 
Please collect an application form from reception. 
 
Applications need to be submitted by 15 March 2022 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/travellingtoschool


  

 

ENROLMENT 2023 

If current Lisieux families have younger children who are due to commence Prep in 2023, we encourage you to submit 

your enrolment applications by the end of April or earlier if possible. As we are anticipating more enrolment applications 

than we expect to be able to accommodate, it is important for us to include all siblings in that number. Our 

recommendation is that students commencing Prep should be five years of age before the commencement of the year, 

and turning 6 in their first year of school. 

A number of enrolment tours will be held throughout March for interested families and to register, please phone 

Reception to book a place in a tour. 

 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Condolences  

The thoughts and prayers of the Lisieux community are with the Brooks family following the loss of Ruvai 
Brooks. Ruvai was mother to Peter Brooks, and much-loved grandmother of Tom (Year 5), Luke, Emily and 
Jake Brooks. Ruvai was a resident of Star of the Sea Retirement Village for 5 years before moving back to 
Sydney for the past couple of years. 

 



 

  

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Advertising/Sponsorship 
 
Newsletter Advertising/Sponsorship positions for 2022 are now open. Limited spaces available. 
 
We also have the opportunity for business to earn 'naming rights' to some 'wish list' items around the school.  
 
If either of these are of interest to you or a business you know, please email lisieuxpandf@gmail.com 
 
[insert sponsorship attachment here] 
 
 
Facebook Groups 
 
Here are some Facebook groups useful for parents and carers to join: 
 
Lisieux Parents & Friends: https://www.facebook.com/groups/219863365445717 
Lisieux Parents & Carers Noticeboard: https://www.facebook.com/groups/291861974867417 
Lisieux Secondhand Uniform: https://www.facebook.com/groups/330510007547326 
 

mailto:lisieuxpandf@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/219863365445717
https://www.facebook.com/groups/291861974867417
https://www.facebook.com/groups/330510007547326


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


